
Invitation to Bid 

 

Sealed Bids for construction of 2019 FEMA Storm Damage Repair – Package 2, addressed to Jolie 
Murray, will be received at the office of the Upper Mohawk Valley Regional Water Board, doing business 
as, Mohawk Valley Water Authority (MVWA) 1 Kennedy Plaza, Third Floor, Utica, New York, no later 
than 11:00 A.M. on Tuesday April 09, 2024. Any Bids received after the specified time will not be 
considered. 

  

Bids will then be publicly opened and read. 

  

The Project contemplated consists of storm damage repair to a water main across West Canada Creek 
and to the berm along MVWA’s decant lagoon. Repair includes restoration of creek beds to be pre storm 
levels, re-encasement of a water main in concrete, constructing a berm providing adequate holding 
volume while maintaining an overflow path, and restoration of rights-of-way where necessary. 
Restoration involves the use of medium stone fill, extra heavy stone fill, native fill, grouted rip rap, and 
concrete encasement. 

  

The Work shall be substantially completed on or before November 30, 2024, and completed and ready 
for final payment in accordance with Paragraph 15.06 of the General Conditions on or December 31, 
2024. 

  

Bidding Documents may be examined in Owner’s office. Bidding Documents may be obtained free of 
charge by emailing Jolie Murray at jmurray@mvwa.us. 

  

Plans and Specifications are explanatory of each other, but should any discrepancy appear, or 
misunderstanding arises, the explanation of the MVWA Principal Engineer shall be final and binding. 

  

Each Bid must be submitted on the prescribed Bid Form and accompanied by Bid security as prescribed 
in the Instructions to Bidders. 
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The Successful Bidder will be required to furnish the additional bond(s) and insurance prescribed in the 
Bidding Documents. 

  

To perform public work, the Successful Bidder and Subcontractors prior to contract award shall hold or 
obtain such licenses as required by State Statutes, and Federal and Local Laws and Regulations. 

  

Bids will not be accepted from Bidders that have been barred from competing on public works under 
General Municipal Law 5A-103-b. 

  

Packages containing bids must be sealed, marked, and addressed to the Mohawk Valley Water 
Authority, Engineering Department, Attention: Jolie Murray, 1 Kennedy Plaza, 3rd Floor, City Hall, Utica, 
New York 13502. 

  

Packages containing bids that are delivered by courier (i.e., FedEx, UPS, etc.) must be delivered to the 
Water Authority’s Engineering Department, 3rd Floor Office. 

  

A pre-bid conference will be held at 10 :00 am local time on Tuesday March 26th, 2024 at the office of 
the MVWA at 1 Kennedy Plaza, Utica, New York. 

  

For information concerning the proposed Work, contact Jacobs, Attention: Colin O’Neill at 
colin.oneill@Jacobs.com. Questions or discussion must be via email. 

  

For an appointment to visit the Project Sites, contact Daniel Faldzinski, Principal Engineer, of the MVWA, 
3rd Floor, City Hall, Utica, New York at (315) 792-0336 or dfaldzinski@mvwa.us . 

  

The owner’s right is reserved to reject all Bids or any Bid not conforming to the intent and purpose of 
the Bidding Documents. 
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